Dear Sir/Madam,

I strongly object to the sale of this land to the Supermarket Chain Lidl.

This land is designated as Public Space and that is exactly how it should remain. To build on it, car park or other wise will be a mistake of the greatest magnitude.

Lidl like every other Super Market make enormous profits, to sell this land to them would be to the detriment of the health and wellbeing of our society, especially in the wake of Wirral Borough Council declaring a climate change emergency. The pollution levels in this area alone would rise enormously, bringing with it, problems for our future generations.

Lidl have bought and had planning permission to build a supermarket on the site of the old Upton Fire station, why has this been allowed when, In Arrowebrook less than half a mile away, there are two brand new housing estates that have/are being built with excess of 400 houses, surely a supermarket would be better placed within that vicinity of the employment land that the houses occupy. NOT on a extremely busy junction, which already has a Sainsbury Supermarket only meters away.

I have written this on behalf of the group . It is my believe that any group or persons taking part in this consultation will be ignored, as they always are by councils. There has been NO foresight shown in this development at all.

Can I ask, what environmental studies have been done, what impact assessments have been carried out and what pollution measurements have been collected. Furthermore will any impact assessment statements be made public, along with any pollution measurements and environmental reports. We must be allowed to see and examine with the relevant authority, Those reports from the Highway Commission, Police, Fire Service and Ambulance For what this is worth